
“The only thing that counts....”
		 Last summer we were preaching our way through the dozens and dozens of “one another” texts of the Bible. 
The most famous “one another” is in the gospel of John, when Jesus says: “you shall love one another as I have 
loved you.” Near the end of June, I preached on Galatians 5. I took it on as a challenge as my text was Galatians 
5, verse 13, among the most difficult of the bunch: “through love become slaves to one another.” In preparing the 
sermon, my eyes were continually drawn instead to Galatians 5, verse 6. It leaped off the page for me, as though I 
saw it for the first time: “the only thing that counts is faith working through love.”
		 In June 2020 we are striving to adapt to new restrictions and limits that have been placed on our lives by an 
earthquake in the form of a novel pathogen. It is becoming better known to us each day, creeping a little deeper 
into our lives and consciousnesses. It appears to be the next in a line of threats that we must confront with 
courage, knowledge, and wisdom. The 19th-century hymn God of the Ages Whose Almighty Hand captures the 
spirit of the prayer we pray: “From wars alarms, from deadly pestilence; be thy strong arm our ever sure defense. 
Be thou our ruler, guardian, guide, and stay: thy word our law, thy paths our chosen way.”
		 Faith, the Bible tells us, is the assurance of what is hoped for and the conviction of things not seen. Faith in 
God and trust in the arc of history means that we believe that in God’s calculus what we hope for and cannot 
see is that which shall come to pass. This kind of belief can appear at first glance to be naive. But the truth is 
that such faith requires courage. The truth is that it is anything but naive as the long march of time has proven 
repeatedly that God, even while at times mysterious, is alone worthy of our future hopes. 
		 The question is, what to do until then? What to do until the days of our living seem safer and more secure? 
The answer for us, the followers of Jesus, is found at Galatians 5, verse 6: “the only thing that counts is faith 
working through love.” Until we know the specifics of what the future may hold, such aspirations for faith and 
love must be our guide. Thankfully, our memories and stories are full of testimony for how true a guide faith and 
love have been, can be, and will be.

UPDATES FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY:
1.	 Our Session and ReOpening Task Group are constantly monitoring guidance from health officials, best 		
		 practices as shared by medical professionals, and the best wisdom from other pastors and churches near 	
		 and far. We are working and praying daily about the summer and fall weeks to come, relative to our church 	
		 campus. Once again, I ask you to keep the leaders of our church in prayer. Please check the website and read 	
		 your weekly email from the church for details about activities and worship at WMPC. 
2.	 In this monthly newsletter, our Executive Director, Andrew Amodei, will provide a more detailed update 	
		 on our building project. The building phase will be complete this month. To date, the project is on budget. 	
		 I am happy to report that pledges to the project will cover the balance of building expenses and provide the 	
		 balance of our Imagine Fund, which is a long-term endowment dedicated to benevolences and facilities 		
		 upkeep. I ask you to continue your incredible support and generosity so we can see this transformational 	
		 project to its end.
3.	 Finally, I want to commend our “faith at home” efforts to you. On our website you will find devotionals, 		
		 contemplative practices, offerings from our music staff, a sermon archive, and cooking tips from Macy 		
		 Aguirre, our Director of Food Services. I hope you are taking the time to use this valuable resource.  

May the faith that works through love abound,

Christopher Edmonston
Pastor
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SUNDAY 
WORSHIP TIMES

Until further notice 
we will continue Live 
Stream and FB Live 
worship.

9:30 a.m.
11:00 a.m. 

Live Stream and
FB Live

WORSHIP | EMBRACE | SERVE              
in the manner of Christ

Church Office 
Telephone Number: 
919-834-3424

Pastor-On-Call 
Telephone Number: 
919-605-4593

text: wmpc app to 77977
to download app

whitememorial.org
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UNTIL FURTHER NOTIFICATION WMPC WILL CONTINUE 
WORSHIP AT HOME - LIVE STREAM OR FACEBOOK LIVE
Sunday Mornings | 9:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

WMPC CAMPUS CLOSED THROUGH JUNE 26, 2020.

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE OFTEN: WWW.WHITEMEMORIAL.ORG
For updates, videos, devotionals, studies, activities and innovative ways to practice faith at home 
and to share faith with one another. 
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If you have experienced a birth, marriage or death you want to share with the church, 
email Rebecca Turner at rturner@whitememorial.org. If you have a relative or church friend who is hospitalized, 

call the church office or email Amy Claprood at aclaprood@whitememorial.org so our pastoral staff can reach out. 
If you have a pastoral care need outside of regular business hours, call our after hours pastor on call  at 919-605-4593.

PRAYERS AND CHRISTIAN CONCERNS TO
Booth, Kathy, Franklin and John Kalmbach, and 
Taylor and Logan Kalmbach, on the death of Booth’s 
mother, Elsa Taylor Kalmbach, April 24, Louisville, KY.

Mark, Susan, Will, Mary Kate and Anna Bowers, 	
on the death of Mark’s father, Donald Arthur Bowers, 
April 28, Ashburn, VA.

Linda and Gordon Miner, on the death of Linda’s 
mother, Freda May Peckens, May 9, Raleigh, NC.

Juanita Worsley, on the death of her sister, Ann 	
Louise Carter, May 11, Sacramento, CA.

NEW PRESBYTERIANS
Mason Allan Conklin, born March 20, child of 	
Kate and Bryan Conklin.

Benjamin Philip Leader, Jr, born April 18, child 	
of Lauren and Ben Leader, Charlotte, NC, grandchild 	
of Shari and Tim Ellis.

CONGRATULATIONS TO
Gail and Gray Hutchison, and Betsy Hutchison, 
on the birth of Gail and Gray’s grandchild, and Betsy’s 
great-grandchild, Wyatt Harold Sines, born March 13, 	
to Laura and Todd Sines, New York, NY.

Beth and Andy Betts, on the birth of grandchild 	
James Andrew Betts III, born April 22, to Kendall 	
and Tyler Betts.

Lee and Jim Tubbs, on the birth of great-grandchild, 
Robeson Alfred Tisdale Jennings, born May 8, to 	
Leonora Tisdale and Otis Brian Jennings, Durham, NC.

Bill Gardner, on celebrating his 100th birthday on 	
May 16.

MARRIAGES
Lisa Kay Cunningham and Mark Thomas Medlin, 
May 1, Davidson Chapel.

Lassiter James Tollison and Ali Gray DeLoache, 
May 2, Isle of Palms, SC. Lassiter is the son of Jennifer 
and Michael Tollison.
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We are scheduled to gain our certificate of occupancy on June 19. 
Our spaces will be fully accessible by summer’s end. Thank you for 
your generosity, leadership, and patience throughout this project. 
As such, this will be the final building update of this kind for the 
Imagine Campaign. You can expect special articles and updates as 
it pertains to the campaign and how spaces will be used.

As a final note on the project, in order to ensure steady cashflow, 
we took out a line of credit of which we used over $3 million. 
This is covered by our pledges and other commitments, yet your 
generosity is still needed to bring this project to completion. 
As you look towards summer vacations and the Fall, please 
remember these commitments and the opportunity to complete 
the capital campaign while supporting our on-going ministry 
efforts. Annual and capital giving statements will be mailed 	
soon. Be on the lookout for those. If you need any assistance 
giving, please call me, Andrew Amodei, or Jody Grayson at 	
919-834-3424.

Andrew Amodei
Executive Director

REOPENING TASK GROUP FORMED
Many of you read Christopher’s letter sent to the 
congregation on Thursday, May 20 about WMPC’s new task 
group that will make recommendations as to “when we 
reopen“ and “how” we do so. The Session, our governing 
group of Elders, will take their recommendations and make 
any final decisions. If you missed seeing the letter, you can 
find it on our website under updates (May 20). 
www.whitememorial.org/updates

AN ADMINISTRATIVE UPDATE
The campus continues to be closed but staff are coming in 
more frequently, rotating hours so there is never a large 
gathering, wearing face masks in public areas, and in general 
taking all precautions recommended by the CDC. All staff can 
be reached during normal office hours of 8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 
by calling 919-834-3425 and putting in the extension number 
of the staff member. (A directory is available.)

STOCK DONOR
Will the generous donor of YUM Brands stock please contact 
Jody Grayson at jgrayson@whitememorial.org.

BREAKING BREAD
Here’s a quick and easy recipe WMPC 
member Nan Hannah follows to prepare 
Eucharistic Bread each month. As we 
partake in communion on Sunday, June 7, 
we invite you and your family to make this 
recipe beforehand. Makes two small loaves. 

You can find the recipe on our website: 
www.whitememorial.org/activities-for-everyone

Meet our new Pastoral Resident: Anne Galliher
PLEASE JOIN US IN WELCOMING OUR NEW PASTORAL RESIDENT 
ANNE GALLIHER WHO WILL JOIN US JULY 6, 2020

Anne was baptized, raised, and confirmed at First Presbyterian Church in 
Statesville. She studied social work at Appalachian State University and 
attended Emory University’s Candler School of Theology. She married her 
high school sweetheart, Aaron, in 2017. Although they have loved their time 
in Atlanta, North Carolina has been calling them home and they are excited to 
begin a new chapter in Raleigh.
 
Anne is happiest being outdoors or when busy in the kitchen, gathering 
people around a crowded table. She is passionate about creating a community 
of support and belonging for all of God’s people, one where folks can learn 
and grow their faith in new ways. She is excited to begin full-time ministry 
as a Pastoral Resident and for the ways in which God will shape her ministry 
through the people at WMPC.  
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CLASSES MEETING (VIRTUALLY) 
DURING THE SUMMER 
Normally, summer is a time when we break from Sunday 
School classes and resume in the fall. This year, there are 
several groups who will continue meeting over the summer. If 
you’d like more information about any of the classes and how 
to participate, contact Jennifer Eastman at 

jeastman@whitememorial.org.

SUNDAYS
9:30 a.m.	 Greatest Generation 

10:30 a.m.	 Knox Class 

10:40 a.m.	 TNT

11:00 a.m.	 Theological Forum
		  (through the end of June)

2:00 p.m.	 Cover to Cover  
		  (First Sunday of Month) 

WEDNESDAYS
6:30 p.m.	 Meaning as Millennials

PHILIPPIANS SUMMER PREACHING SERIES: 
JOY AND CONFIDENCE TO SPARE
    The book of Philippians occupies a special place in the 
hearts of people who love the New Testament. While not 
the longest letter of Paul, or technically speaking, his most 
complete letter, it is nonetheless the most beloved. Its verses 
are among the most hopeful, joyful, and quotable lines in all 
the Bible.
    From its very beginning, at chapter 1 verse 3 where Paul 
begins, “I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly 
praying with joy in every one of my prayers for all of you,” 
the letter builds promise upon promise and joy upon joy 
throughout its four concise chapters. When we consider that 
Paul is believed to have been facing real and deep hardships 
when he composed Philippians it makes the letter even more 
critical for study and applicable to our lives. Facing hardships 
aplenty, this tone is yet optimistic, joyful, hopeful, and faithful 
to God in ways that have moved believers since the beginning 
of the church.
    This summer, a summer unlike most any living person 
beyond the very oldest has ever faced, we at White Memorial 
will be preaching through Philippians. We will consider our 
hardships, challenges, fears, and struggles as we shine the 
light of scripture upon them. We will find that the words of 
Philippians provide reliable direction for the practice of faith 
when hope itself is on the line. 
    Paul writes, “I can do all things through Christ who 
strengthens me,” in chapter 4 verse 13. This verse has been 
made famous for good reason. It is about confidence in the face 
of despair. It is about strength when we are made to feel weak. 
It is about the power of faith that God has given us through 
the one we call Lord. Confidence in God and strength through 
faith are the spiritual tools we must employ while we pray for 
doctors and nurses and those who are working hard to use 
their gifts to protect us. 
    It turns out that real courage requires belief. Philippians has 
belief aplenty. Enough to go around and be shared as we pray 
for a day when our moment is not governed so greatly by our 
pandemic. We, with belief and courage, are called to pray for 
a day which will be governed almost completely by the great 
struggle for redemption and love for which God gave us hearts 
for faith in the first place.

9@9 a.m.
STARTING JUNE 1 BE SURE AND TUNE INTO 9@9 A.M. WITH 
GRIER RICHARDS AND CHIP POPE AS THEY STUDY PHILIPPIANS. 

AT HOME VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL! 
This summer, we are happy 
to tell you about a new at-
home Vacation Bible School 
program, Compassion Camp, 
that is currently being written 
by Illustrated Ministry, an 
interdenominational publisher 
who we trust.  By late June, we 

will make it available digitally for free to all of our WMPC 
families, as well as to our community. After you register your 
family for this program, we will send you the link to the many 
session resources. This will be a fun alternative that families 
can use any time during the summer to experience Bible 
stories about compassion for others, for ourselves, and for the 
world.

WEDNESDAY’S IN THE 
KITCHEN WITH MACY
@4 PM 
Facebook Live
Join Macy Aguirre, Director of 
Food Services on Wednesday’s 
at 4 p.m. on WMPC’s Facebook 
Live. Stay tuned to find out what 
recipes Macy will share over the 
summer!
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MEANING AS MILLENNIALS: FAITHFUL 
CONVERSATIONS ABOUT CHRISTIANITY AND 
CULTURE
Meaning as Millennials is a social and study group for people in 
their late 20s to late 30s interested in exploring their faith and 
today’s culture. Discussions are based upon scripture, articles, 
current events, podcasts, or books. We are currently gathering 
weekly through Zoom and welcome all interested to join us for 
conversation, fellowship, and discussion about how everyone 
is coping during these unusual times. Contact Kevin Thompson 
at kpthomps@ncsu.edu to be added to the weekly Zoom invite. 
We’d love to have others join us! 

9@9 A.M. BIBLE STUDY
FACEBOOK LIVE
Begin the morning each weekday with a 
live Bible study with Grier Richards, 
Associate Pastor for Discipleship and 
Chip Pope, Associate Pastor for Youth and 
their Families. 

Beginning Monday, June 1-Friday, June 12, Grier and Chip 
will delve into Philippians, which is the focus of our summer 
preaching series.

So far, Grier and Chip have touched on the Fruits of the Spirit, 
Beatitudes, Discipleship Reboot, The Lord’s Prayer and the 
story of Esther. You can find all of their studies on Facebook, 
Instagram and our website. 

CALLING ALL COLLEGE GRADUATES
On June 28 we will recognize WMPC college graduates. If there 
is a 2020 college graduate in your life you wish to recognize, 
please submit the following: name, degree, college and 
relationship to WMPC member. Please submit your information 
no later than Friday, June 19 to Deb Smith at 
dsmith@whitememorial.org.

REMINDER OF RECENT CANCELLATIONS
VBS, MIDSUMMER CELEBRATIONS AND
WORSHIP ARTS CAMP CANCELED
We regret that health concerns about COVID-19 will prevent us 
from having our summer programs in 2020. We look forward 
to having these summer programs in 2021! Credit card refunds 
for 2020 registration will take place by the end of May. VBS 
(Vacation Bible School) 2021 has been scheduled for June 14-18, 
2021. The dates for Midsummer Celebrations and the Worship 
Arts Camp will be determined later. Registration for VBS and 
Midsummer Celebrations will begin on January 4, 2021. 

YOUTH TRIPS CANCELED
Upon recommendation from Youth Committee and staff, the 
Committee of Chairs endorsed the cancellation of the Puerto 
Rico Mission Trip and the Asheville Youth Mission trip. Trips in 
July are currently still under review and being monitored by the 
Youth staff and Youth Committee.

Meaning as millennials
Faithful Conversations about Christianity and Culture.

Lectio Live 
       1 pm on Thursdays 

                A White Memorial Facebook Live Event

Join Cate Church Norman,  Associate Pastor for 
Pastoral Care for Lectio Live on Thursday, June 4, 11 
& 18  as we practice a contemplative way to read the 
Bible called Lectio Divina.  It’s an ancient yet simple 
practice that means “holy reading.” In Lectio Divina, we 
slow down and listen for God’s word.  We take time 
to listen for words or phrases that stand out for us, 
and we listen for a call that God may be placing on us.
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URBAN MINISTRIES FOOD PANTRY NEEDS
Over the next several weeks we will be helping Urban Ministries with their food pantry. 
UM is the second largest food pantry in Wake County and has continued working with 
clients on a drive up basis. Please place items in the red bins outside of the Witherspoon 
Building. They will be picked up and delivered to the pantry. Most needed at this time 
are low-sodium and low sugar breakfast items such as cereal, boxes of individual packs 
of oatmeal and grits, and breakfast/fruit/granola bars. Also needed are canned meats 
and vegetables.
 
MEALS ON WHEELS NEEDS DELIVERY HELP AND ITEMS
Meals on Wheels needs drivers between 9:00 and 10:00 a.m. to make 3-4 stops to drop 
off a week of frozen meals with no personal contact. It takes about an hour. There are 
many slots available and there is an on-line application. They also need masks and 
gloves for the drivers that can be placed in the red bins in front of the Witherspoon 
Building.

TRIANGLE FAMILY SERVICES IS HIRING
Job postings are at www.tfsnc.org. Go to the About tab for current positions. Triangle 
Family Services is a long time WMPC community partner that works with individuals 
and families in crisis by offering resources and staff support.
 
WHEELS4HOPE NEEDS YOUR CAR
Vehicle donations are still needed for program cars or for re-sale. They are 
currently taking donations by appointment due to reduced office hours. Go to 
www.Wheels4Hope.org to find out how to take advantage of this great opportunity 
to recycle your cars and make a difference in someone's life. 

WE WILL CONTINUE OUR WEEKEND MEAL DISTRIBUTIONS 
THROUGH THE END OF AUGUST AT WILSON TEMPLE 

FROM 12-1 EACH SATURDAY AND SUNDAY. 
TO VOLUNTEER REACH OUT TO MJEUTTER61@GMAIL.COM. 
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PLEASE JOIN US IN CONGRATULATING THIS YEAR’S HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS! 

Congratulations 
to the G raduating Class of 2020!

Damola Adedoyin Adebimpe
Cullen Page Allen

Morgan Malone Anderson
Frank Hamilton Andrews

Wyatt Powell Baggett
Liam Wallace Baker

Weslyn Parker Bolton
Edward Julian Bossong

Sarah Catherine Bourne
Elizabeth Rachel Britt
Thomas Harvin Brook
Hannon Lydia Brown

Joseph William Burroughs
Addison English Camak

Catalina Lea Cassidy
Ruth Elizabeth Cates
Alice Carter Connor

Tyler Rives Dickinson
Zoe Alexandra Durland
Jon Patrick Edmonston

Elizabeth Hayes Ergenzinger
Jacob Franklin Green
Grace Batson Haile

Lauren Elizabeth Hamm
Jack Wilson Hardin

Elizabeth Haddon Hartzog
Hannah O’Reilly Harvey

Robert Andrew Honeycutt
Caroline Elizabeth Johnson

Margaret Ivy Johnston
Martha Luck Johnston

Lori-Mae Ann Jones
Walton Kitchin Joyner III

Elizabeth Parris Kerr

Anna Adger Lewis
Benjamin Walker Logel
Mary McKinley Lyons
Sarah Anne Mangum

Nathaniel Wesley Marsh
Nevett Scott Matton

Edward Walton McCarthy
David Carter McDowell
Lauren Grace McMillan

Alexander Walker McNeill
Cameron Rose Meredith
Andrew Robin O’Connor

Corinna Bailey Parker
Mary Livingston Peatross

Jude Matthew Good Petrolino
Jackson Ferrell Pittman

Lindsey Katherine Rittenmeyer
Jamerson Reeves Rowan

Sara Mosby Sandridge
Kate Patton Sinsley

Katherine Rea Sumner
Charlotte Anne Tannenbaum
Gregory James Thompson Jr.

Philip Reid Tracy IV
Annabelle Jewel Treiber

John Charles Hill Washburn
William Hardy Weatherspoon III
Michael Edmond Weddington III

Elizabeth Ann Weil
John Cole Whitford

Wellington Rabb Whitman
Conor David Wilson
David Lanier Yopp Jr.
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PLEASE JOIN PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN IN CELEBRATING THIS YEAR’S HONORARY LIFETIME 

MEMBER RECIPIENTS WHO WERE ANNOUNCED VIA ZOOM ON MONDAY, MAY 4, 2020. 

WHEN YOU READ ABOUT THESE WOMEN YOU WILL INSTANTLY SEE WHY THEY HAVE BEEN 

INDUCTED INTO THIS GROUP. THEIR ACCOMPLISHMENTS, GRACE AND LOVE OF GOD ARE 

EVIDENT IN THE WORKS THEY DO. BE SURE AND CONGRATULATE THEM WHEN YOU SEE 

THEM NEXT! YOU CAN READ THEIR FULL BIOS ON OUR WEBSITE. 

Congratulations to the 
		  2020 Presbyterian Women’s 
     Honorary Life Member Recipients.

Susan Sams Allen 
“I can help” is the motto of Susan Sams Allen. She has served in many capacities 
at church, working with children, Presbyterian Women, playing handbells, and 
many other areas. In addition to being a Stephen Minister, Susan is in the new 
class of the Diaconate. “Personally, I am uplifted by Susan’s thoughtful prayers 
at Circle M,” says this year’s PW President Julie Leon. 

DeLana Morgan Anderson 
DeLana Morgan Anderson is the current Chair of the Diaconate, in addition 
to her roles with Circle C, the Youth Committee, the Generosity Committee, 
and Wedding Guild.  Over the years, DeLana has served White Memorial on 
numerous Pastor Search Committees and Women’s Retreat Committees, and 

she has been a faithful Sunday School and Confirmation teacher.  Undoubtedly, 
you have crossed paths with DeLana or her active family on the White 
Memorial campus at some point—you can’t miss her if you look for the 

brightest smile in the room! 
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Sally McLaurin
In addition to teaching 2 and 3 year olds in the Weekday School for over 30 
years, Sally McLaurin has contributed to many ministries at White Memorial, 
but perhaps none so visible as in the Russian Sewing Group and the Liturgical 
Arts Ministry.  When you see the beautiful Advent banners and scapulas that 
the choir wears on Sundays, thank Sally for her leadership in their creation.

Danita Morgan
From the minute Danita Morgan and husband Chris White joined White 

Memorial in 1994, Danita has willingly served the church and the community.  
She has served within and outside the church walls with all ages.  She is an 
Elder and enthusiastically led the Imagine Campaign Committee which has 

raised $20 million for the new and renovated buildings and outreach. 

Lynn Springfield
For over 20 years she has been the Director of Elementary Ministry. With 
passion, integrity and a beautiful smile, Lynn has planned and  facilitated 
classes that have shaped our children’s faith. 

ABOUT THE LOGO
The caring, supportive hands represent women who seek to build an 
inclusive community of Presbyterian Women. The leaf represents growth 
of our personal and corporate response to Jesus Christ as we nurture 
our faith. The dove indicates our work for peace in our own lives and 
throughout the world, shown in the globe. At the center of the design is 
the cross, by which our sins are forgiven and we are freed to live in Christ 
who is at the center of our lives. The overall design is of a butterfly, a 
symbol of newness in Christ.
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A BIG THANK YOU 
to Our Children’s Volunteers!

Thank you for being a faithful and caring leader of our church’s children this year!
Our church appreciates all the ways that you have shared your time, your love, and your gifts!

With love and appreciation,
Gwen Whiteman and Lynn Springfield

Children’s Ministry Directors

Superintendents
Kristi & Scott Wilson

Assistant Superintendents
Rebekah & John Chiavetta

Support for Special Needs
Emily W. King

Preschool Classroom Management
Cynthia Baggett

Elementary Classroom Management
Catherine Stelpflug

Photographer
Judy Tardiff

Nursery
Ashleigh Andersen

Karla Appleby
Jennifer Austin

Anna Baird
Melanie Biddell
Jennifer Brock

Terri Dollar
Jenny Finch

Susan & Reed Fountain 
Debbie Good

Sharon Gustafson
Steve Haneline
Cristin Harvey

Heather Horton
Sarah Hoverstad 

Brooks Jordan
Emily H. King

Cissy Livengood
Carol Lynn

Susan Madison
Liz Magee

Mariah Malik
Kathleen Mayfield-Garcia
Lindsay & Mac McAuley

Carolyn McGowan
Betsy Morrison

Linda Parker
Nathan Peters
Ray Petrolino
Lydia Pickard

Meredith Piper
Mary Riddick
Caitlin Roach

Stephanie Roach
Parker & Seth Rumley

Emily Schmidt
Anna Sevier

Kristen Sloop
Lindsay Smith
Sterling Stilley
Chris Wagner
Rachel Walker

John Washburn
Stacey Williams

Carol Willingham

Cynthia Baggett
Jane Andrews Brantley
Rachel & Jason Creel

Kelly Cunningham

Kristin Esham
Brooke Harris

Kelly & Hunter Hobson
Ginger Moore

Anna Claire Price
Julia Reeder
Hunter Rion

Holly & Eddie Board
Molly Burns
Molly Cahill

Ginger Caporal

Mollie Cozart
Claire & Gray Glover 

Tyler Johnson
Lauren Leager

Donna McCaskill

Jordan Overcash 
Caroline & Gray Pendleton
Heather & Nick Salvatore

Bonnie Stabler

2 Year 
 Olds

3 Year 
 Olds

l

        k



WMPC MONTHLY | JUNE 2020 | PAGE 11

Susanne Barham
Elizabeth & Mark Brooks

Stan Lambeth Rachel & Todd Matthews
Laura & Paul McCoy

Younger Children’s Music
Kathy Gurganious David Millican Katy Smyth 

Kindergarten
Eleanor Scott & Hill Davis

Meg Groves
Lindsay Beth & Daniel Gunter

Kelly & Wade Monroe
Susan Mulligan
Kristen Patch

Sara Patterson
Katie Schottmiller

Lauren & Blake Smith

Rotation Station Leaders (1st-4th Grades)
Mary Katherine Bannerman

Ebie Britt
Liza Cates

Katherine Dils
Kathy Dils

Suzanne Dorsey
Marlet Edwards
Angela Farthing

Kelly Gold
Tracey Fountain Hall

Julia & David Hoke
Penn Holderness

Betsy Green
Betty Landes

Scotti McConnell
Cheryl McLean
Elaine Mason
Kelly Miller

Susan Morison
Joelle Pemberton

Stuart Phoenix

Liz Piegzik
Lynne Sanders
Beth Smerko

Catherine Stelpflug
Julie Swann

Lee Veit 
Agnes Vaglio
Karen Wilson
Laura Wyatt

Lora Zinsmeister

Rotation Station Shepherds (1st-4th Grades)
Amber Barwick

Diane Bell
Beth Broyles
Jessica Capps
Kate Chapman

Robin & Jim Coats
Dorothy & Jason Crowder

Irenee Cunningham
Katie Gillespie

Marian & Matt Godwin

Nancy Hardison
Amanda Harrell

Mandy Hayes & Lee Craven
Karen & David Hoover

Heather Horton
Bennett Jones
Tracy Kimbrell

Heather Kraudel
Kimberly & Jason Layton

Jesse Maynard
Leslie & John Mize
Julie & Brian Mock
Jennifer Munford

Sarah & MacRae Noah
Suzanne Pierce

Beth & Dan Spano
Ashley Taylor
Karen Tinnesz

Elizabeth & Jarrett Zimmerman

Caroline & Brad Carr
Jennifer & Stephen Eastman

Alex & Brooks Flynn
Mandy & Brian Hoyle

Diann Kearney

John Ramsay
Ashley & William Silverman

Muriel Summers
Marlea Ward

Worship Enrichment Leaders
Laura & Lucy Brimberry
Diane & Caroline Britt

Paula & Matthew Corkey Julie, Meg & Will Hardesty
Ashlyn & Cole Whitford
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